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El Killian (center) with CLWA Past Presidents 

at 75th Anniversary celebration in 2015 

Early CLWA Leader Passes 

KILLIAN: Eldon L. 

Peacefully, at Campbellford Memorial Hospital, on Satur-

day, August 17, 2019 in his 87th year.  Husband of Jennie 

(Reynolds).  Father of Chris & Carol Anne, Millbrook; Judy 

& Rick Croote, Oakton, VA, Craig, Vancouver, BC, with 10 

grandchildren and 14 great grandchildren.   

El was President of the Crowe Lake Property Owners As-

sociation, now the CLWA, in 1978 and a Director in 1979 

and 1980.  He was a leader at a time when the organiza-

tion was going through the steps for incorporation and 

legal actions related to Cookôs Road.  In recent years, he 

could be found directing traffic during Classic Cruisers 

Night in Marmora.  He was a regular at CLWA AGMs and 

at the M&L Council meetings. 

Election Results from AGM 

The newly elected 2019 ï 2020 BOARD is listed at 

the left.  The office changes and new Directors are 

President: Elinor White, Secretary: Paul Herbert, 

Past President: Ritch Smith, new Directors Ruth Ber-

ger and Curt Farrell, and Norma Crofts moves from 

Past President to Director.  This issue and future is-

sues will have biographies of all the members of 

your CLWA Board. 

No Parking on Shoulder at 

Megôs Landing 

Marmora & Lake Council has desig-

nated the shoulder of Cordova Road 

near Megôs Landing, the north boat 

launch, as a No Parking zone.  This is the latest in a 

series of actions by M&L Council to deal with parking 

at the boat launch.  In 2012 CLWA sent a letter to 

Council expressing concern about parking and the 

danger from trucks and trailers on the shoulder.  

AGM Votes Dues Increase 

The CLWA membership approved a $5.00 increase 

for the CLWA dues at the AGM in July.  The Annual 

Fee will now be $35 starting in 2020.  This is the first 

increase since 2008. 
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Words from the President  

This fall brings a host of changes to the lake and sur-

rounding waterways.  

This year our board said thank you to Sandy and Vesa 

Koivusalo and Ted McBride ï and welcome to new 

board members Ruth Berger, Paul Herbert and Curt 

Farrell.  Ruth went on a campaign and brought us 40 

new members ï we thank you!   We said goodbye to 

former President Elwood Killian ï please see separate 

note on El.  As the leaves on the trees change, so 

does our lake.  The ñbaby-boomersò are selling out in 

the cities and becoming permanent residents of our 

waterways.  They bring a wealth of talent and a new 

vitality to the municipality ï please make them wel-

come and encourage them to join our Association.   

Being new to this role, I am thankful for the advice and 

assistance from Ritch.  He was very involved in all 

things waterway and of both municipalities.  He left 

very big shoes to fill.  With the help of our new board, 

we will take this transition year to update our constitu-

tion and our incorporation.  We plan to secure all our 

documents, history and operating functions into a digi-

tal vault and eliminate the multitude of storage tubs so 

that it is available for future generations.  Watch for an 

updated web page.  We will look into the possibility of 

acquiring charitable status.  And, we will continue to 

seek ways to ensure our waterways and water remain 

clean and safe. 

We have a number of committees looking at lake is-

sues and events.  Our membership is encouraged to 

volunteer to work with a board member who leads 

these committees.  What is your passion: environ-

ment, fishing, water safety, celebration events?  Can 

you spare a couple of hours four times a year to par-

ticipate?  Submit your photos for our CLWA Photo 

Contest ï specifics in this newsletter. 

This October Canada goes to the polls to elect a new 

government.  It is important to take the time to look at 

the candidates in the Hastings/Prince Edward or Pe-

terborough Counties to know where they stand on pro-

tecting our environment, particularly our waterways.  

Then, please, vote! 

Our board asks that our members have a constructive 

communication with us on things that will make Crowe 

Lake, Crowe River and Beaver Creek great.  We can 

lead the charge, but need the whole of the member-

ship behind us. 

Have a safe fall.  We will see you again early next 

year with our January issue. 

              Elinor 

Happy Holidays 
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bŜǿ !ŘǾŜǊǝǎŜǊΥ   /ǊƻǿŜ wƛǾŜǊ [ƛǾŜ 9ŘƎŜ 
 
wŜƎ ŀƴŘ 5ŀǊƭŜƴŜ ōƻǳƎƘǘ ŀ ƭƻǾŜƭȅ ǇƛŜŎŜ ƻŦ ǇǊƻǇŜǊǘȅ όмт 
!ŎǊŜǎύ ƛƴ aŀǊƳƻǊŀ ŀƴŘ ōǳƛƭǘ ŀ ǇŀǎǎƛǾŜ ǎƻƭŀǊ ƘƻǳǎŜΦ  !ǎ 
ǘƘŜȅ ŎƭŜŀǊŜŘ ƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ŘŜŀŘ ǘǊŜŜǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻǇŜǊǘȅ wŜƎ ōŜπ
Ǝŀƴ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŜ ǇƻǎǎƛōƛƭƛǝŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƭƛǾŜ ŜŘƎŜ ƻŦ ǎƻƳŜ 
ǇǊŜǧȅ ŀƳŀȊƛƴƎ ǘǊŜŜǎΦ  ²ƘŜƴ ǘǊŜŜǎ ƘŀǾŜ ǊŜŀŎƘŜŘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ 
ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƭƛŦŜǎǇŀƴ wŜƎ ōǊƛƴƎǎ ǘƘŜƳ ōŀŎƪ ǘƻ ƭƛŦŜ ŀƎŀƛƴ ǊŜǾŜŀƭπ
ƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƎǊŀƛƴ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƭƛǾŜ ŜŘƎŜΦ   
 
{ƛƴŎŜ ǘƘŜƴΣ wŜƎ ƘŀǎƴΩǘ ŦƻǳƴŘ ŀ ǘǊŜŜ ǘƘŀǘ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ Ǉƻǎπ
ǎƛōƛƭƛǝŜǎ ǘƻ ƭƛǾŜ ƻƴ ŀƎŀƛƴΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ Ƙƻǿ /ǊƻǿŜ wƛǾŜǊ [ƛǾŜ 
9ŘƎŜ ŎŀƳŜ ƛƴǘƻ ōŜƛƴƎΦ  bƻǿ ƘŜ ƛǎ ōŜƛƴƎ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ ά[ƛǾŜ 9ŘƎŜ 
wŜƎέΗ 
 
tǊƻŘǳŎǘ ƭƛƴŜ-ǳǇ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜǎ /ƻũŜŜ ¢ŀōƭŜǎΣ IŀǊǾŜǎǘ ¢ŀōƭŜǎΣ 
{ƻŦŀ ¢ŀōƭŜǎΣ .ŜƴŎƘŜǎΣ {ƘŜƭǾŜǎΣ /ƻŀǘ wŀŎƪǎΣ aƛǊǊƻǊǎΣ .ƭŀƴπ
ƪŜǘ .ƻȄŜǎΣ /ǳǩƴƎ .ƻŀǊŘǎΣ /ƘŀǊŎǳǘŜǊƛŜ .ƻŀǊŘǎΣ !ŘŘǊŜǎǎ 
.ƻŀǊŘǎ ŀƴŘ Ƴŀƴȅ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǘǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ōǊƛƴƎ ƭƛŦŜ ōŀŎƪ ƛƴǘƻ 
ǘƘŜ ǳƴƛǉǳŜ ǿƻƻŘ ƘŀǊǾŜǎǘŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ƴŀǘǳǊŀƭƭȅ ŦŀƭƭŜƴ ǘǊŜŜǎΦ   
wŜƎ Ƙŀǎ ŀ ƭŀǊƎŜ ǎŜƭŜŎǝƻƴ ƻŦ ƭƛǾŜ ŜŘƎŜ ǎƭŀōǎΦ 

 

Photo Contest Reminder 

We are accepting entries for the 2019 CLWA Photo 

Contest until 1 November.  The contest is open to 

anyone.  The categories are: 

Crowe Lake and Its Beauty 
Wildlife Around the Crowe 
Recreation on the Crowe Lake Waterways 

Photographs must be taken around Crowe Lake, 

Crowe River or Beaver Creek within the last two 

years.  Send your name, address, telephone num-

ber, photo category with a caption or a title, and 

where the photograph was taken with each photo 

submitted.  There is a limit of one photo per category.  

Winning Photos will be published in the CLWA Winter 

Newsletter and in other CLWA or local publications.  

They will be posted on the CLWA Website and Face-

book Page.  Past winners and complete explanation 

of the rules and pries can be found on the CLWA 

website at: www.clwa.ca.  By entering, you are giving 

your permission for CLWA to use your photo(s).  

Puffin Back  

 Theyôre increasingly vulnerable, threatened by 
warming oceans, predators, and a fluctuating food 
supply.  The waddling, colorful Atlantic Puffins, 
known for their orange-red beaks, have feasted on 
plentiful haddock, hake, and herring off the Maine 
coastðand nested nonstop.  ñThis is a good year,ò 
National Audubon Society scientist Dr. Stephen 
Kress told the Associated Press. 

 This summer, reports have come from the birdsô 
large colony on Machias Seal Island on the US-
Canada water border, home to 5,000ï6,000 pairs.  
More than half of the eggs will produce a success-
ful chick, said biologist Heather Major of the Univer-
sity of New Brunswick.  ñThere were lots of Puffins 
around this year,ò she said. 

 Kress said the number of Puffin nests on two of 
Maineôs remote islands might have surpassed last 
yearôs 750.   

http://www.clwa.ca/
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Norma Crofts (Director, President,  

Past President, Director) 

The oldest and longest serving CLWA Executive mem-
ber, having joined about 22 years ago.  I have held dif-
ferent positions including President, Newsletter editor 
and newsletter contributor, assembler and mailer.   

In my working years, I spent most of the time in a pri-
mary classroom and later a school teacher -librarian. 

Crowe Lake is very important to me.  I came to the 
Crowe at 4 months and have swam here, water-skied 
here, snow skied here, skated here, sailed here, 
walked here, boated here, worked here, cottaged here, 
lived here full time going on 17 years, and still do many 
of those things. 

The environment, ever changing and challenging, in-
terests me. The interactions between all the natural 
factors and people are all consuming.  CLWA calls that 
our natural heritage. 

I shudder to think what could happen if we do not do all 
we can to protect this special fragile place. 

 

Meet the CLWA Executive Board 

Curt Farrell (new Board member) 

After 5 years of searching, we found that perfect 
place, here on the perfect Lake...  Crowe Lake!  We 
moved in on Sept 1, 2018, and we absolutely love it 
here!  We're from Fort St John, BC (very accus-
tomed to harsh winters), and are quickly figuring out 
all the ins and outs of living on the Lake.  We have 
quickly immersed ourselves in the local community, 
and have started participating with, and sharing our 
passions for peaceful, pure, and ecologically diverse 
experiences.  The flora and fauna of Crowe Lake 
and its Waterways, through the changing seasons, 
are truly awesome and exciting to be a part of!  I look 
forward to participating and contributing to the future 
sustainability of this beautiful environment!    

I had a Property Management/Maintenance business 
for 25 years, and then became a University Business 
Professor for 15 years, creating Undergrad Business 
Programs for new Universities in the Middle East 
and Asia.  I'm now back doing (selectively) part-time 
Property Management/Maintenance, and occasional-
ly teaching University Business courses. 

 

Brian Facey (Director 2010 to current) 

Brian Facey has been a cottager on Crowe Lake for 
his entire life.  When he is not at the cottage with his 
wife and three children, he is a lawyer in Toronto.  
His core values for cottage life are to preserve the 
environment.  He believes the Lake should be a qui-
et place to relax and recharge for families.  He also 
believes in responsible development that recognizes 
the importance of sensitive wetlands, water quality 
and avoiding excessive motorized boat traffic.  He 
supports catch and release fishing.  He has been on 
the Board for more than 5 years. 

éDrummond BMR started in 1959 by Bob 

Drummond and his father James.  They sold 

lumber they had cut, sawed and milled from 

their truck at the present day location.  In 2010, 

they were named Outstanding Hardware Retail-

er. 

éThe latest addition to the Guinness Book of 

World Records is Hondaôs Mean Mower V2 

lawnmower.  It can cut grass and go from 0 to 

100 mph in just over 6 seconds.  [CNN]. 

éDid you know that Ontario has a species of 

lizard?  The common five-lined skink 

(Plestiodon fasciatus) is not so common. Two 

subpopulations exist: the Carolinian population, 

found in southwestern Ontario in places such 

as Rondeu Provincial Park and Pinery Provin-

cial Park, and the Southern Shield population, 

found only in The Land Between. 
CLWA Gift Certificate winner Aaron Adair. Sandra Vanattan, 

CLWA President Elinor White at  Summer Fishing Derby 

Crowe Lake Matters 


